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CEO Welcome

As we move to the end of the Spring Term, activity across the site shows no
sign of abating. Our newsletter is as always filled with examples of what we,
as a charity, are all about - packed with evidence of how our young people
continue to grow and develop with the support of our hard working staff
team.
  
Our advertisement for a permanent Head Teacher has recently closed and
we are in the process of shortlisting potential candidates for interview. I will
keep you updated. In the meantime Mark will be continuing his great work
supporting the Education Team throughout the Summer Term.

Our rebranding as Remarkable continues and we are looking to launch
additional social media and website outlets in the near future.

Many of you will be aware that last week we said farewell to Sue Murphy,
our Senior Administrator who has served the school for over thirty years. I’m
sure you will join us all in thanking Sue for her valuable contribution and wish
her well in her new ventures.

In the meantime, I wish you all well and trust that you have an enjoyable
Easter break.

Best Wishes
 

Robin

CEO - Robin Bush

Hello Everyone,
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Head Teacher Welcome

IHello everyone I trust you are all well and looking forward to the Easter Holiday.
Hopefully with the weekly bulletins and with the half-termly newsletters we have kept
you up to date and informed about your son/daughters’ experiences at Wargrave
House this term, and what a term it has been. 

We have had trips and visits to music concerts, wildlife parks, visits to our local
community, careers fairs, and spring fairs all within the last 13 weeks. You will see some
great photos showing our students enjoying all these activities in this newsletter. 
In addition to all these life experiences we have really focused on the quality of teaching
and learning in our classrooms and have made great strides in both our English
(including phonics) and mathematics provision. Our quality assurance including lesson
observations, work scrutiny and what are called deep dives (where we spend time in
the class and look at all that the students experiences) have been really positive and
help tell us where we need to improve for our students. There are many positive
developments and I am sure these improvements will continue into the new term.

As I stated in my first bulletin I was impressed by the efforts of the staff and the level of
care they show towards all learners, and now at the end of the term when we are all
looking forward to a break these standards I can confidently report that these high
standards have been maintained. Well done to the staff!
On a personal note I have really enjoyed my first term at Wargrave House where I
have been made to feel welcomed and be part of the Wargrave House and
Remarkable Autism family, and I would like to take this opportunity to thank all
students, staff, governors and parents for their support. I should also take this
opportunity to inform the Wargrave community that I will remain in post for the
upcoming term until a permanent Headteacher can be recruited and that I am
delighted to do so.  
 
Finally can I ask you all for your feedback on the bulletins and the new newsletter and
ask you to complete and return the short questionnaire when you receive it. Thank you
in advance for that.

I hope all students and parents have a relaxing and enjoyable Easter break and look
forward to welcoming everyone back on the 17th of April.

Best wishes,
Mark 

Head Teacher -
Mark Leicester

PS Fun fact: The chocolate egg was invented in the UK!PS Fun fact: The chocolate egg was invented in the UK!
AAnonnon

A positive thought for the holiday:A positive thought for the holiday:
Easter is the only time when it is perfectly safe to put all of your eggs in one basket.Easter is the only time when it is perfectly safe to put all of your eggs in one basket.

AnonAnonrr

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome to our half-termly Newsletter.
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National Careers Week 

As part of National Careers Week, On Wednesday 8th March 2023 Wargrave House
School held a careers fair. We had representatives from six community sectors who
came in and provided interactive activities for the learners.
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All the students thoroughly enjoyed the
morning trying new skills and discussing

career pathways.
The staff and students made our visitors
very welcome and a representatives from
each class enjoyed a ‘Mayors Question

Time’ where they came up with their own
questions to ask.

Our visitors were:
Chloe Johnson – Trainee Year 3 nurse.

Darren Jopson and Reece O’Brien – Barbers
Harry Banks Community Support Officer 

Powers LP Community Team St Helens | Team 1
Martin Baker, Paul Nash and Katie Mottershead from @Saints Foundation 

 A special appearance from Boots - Saints Mascot!
Sheila Yorke and Ray Newby from Newton le Willows Gardening Association.

Staff member Gill Johnson provided Special Effects Make Up who is an SFX artist.
Diana ViVier from @Dis_designs very kindly donated the balloons and balloon arch to

decorate the room for the event.
We were also very fortunate to welcome The Worshipful Mayor, Councillor Sue

Murphy who opened the event.

Robin Bush CEO of Wargrave House thought what an incredible event it had been
and how hard everyone had worked to make it such a success.



 
Our school theme this year was
characterisation. Each class participated
in different activities to explore the idea
of characters and character
development. Classes participated in the
following activities: fuzzy felt character
making; wooden spoon character
making; hand puppet character making;
manga comic strip making & digital
character making. Our learners
demonstrated a great sense of
enthusiasm and enjoyment when
participating in these events and
produced some outstanding characters. 
 

World Book Day
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On Thursday 2nd March, 2023, Wargrave House celebrated World Book Day in style!
Learners and staff were invited to dress up as their favourite characters and talk to
other learners and staff about their chosen character & book. 

Well done to you all. We are very proud of you at Wargrave House School!



Easter Bunny Visits Wargrave House School
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We welcomed the Easter Bunny and some of his friends on Friday
31st March.  All of our students received a chocolate egg and a
chance to meet our furry friend.  A big thank you to Councillor
Terry McGuire and Business For Youth for their visit.  



Any medication sent in to school needs to be in
the original packaging with a completed

parental consent form.
 

Medication will be sent home at the end of
every half term.

 
  We are introducing a receipt system so either

yourself, or the escort collecting your
child/young person will sign to say they have
received this at the end of half term. At the

beginning of half term you or the escort will sign
to say they have handed it over to school or as

and when you send medication in during the
term time.

 
If you have any queries around medication

contact
 

 KirstyBrown@wargravehouse.com

An Important
Reminder About

Medication

SENSE Update
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Not sure what advice to give your child? Our pointers have got
you covered.

 
1. Be careful about talking to people you don’t know and trust in real life –
anyone can pretend to be a child online. If you do talk to people you don’t

know, don’t give away personal information – such as what street you live on
or where you go to school, or share your location with them. Say no to any
requests they send you for images or videos of yourself, and stop talking to

them.
2. Set your profiles to private, to limit what others can see.

3. Think carefully about what you share and with who. Once you’ve shared an
image, you’ve no control over what the other person does with it. Remember,

it’s illegal to take, share or view sexual images of under-18s, full stop.
4. Be mindful of your digital footprint. What you post online now could come

back to bite you later, like when applying for jobs, college or university.
5. If you see something upsetting, or someone bullies you, tell an adult you

trust. Report it too.
6. When reading news online, ask yourself what the source is, when it was

published, and whether it could be a hoax or made up. Read beyond the
headline too.

7. Remember, people try to make their lives look more exciting and
interesting online. There’s a lot people can do with photo editing to make

their photos look better. So don’t assume everything you see is a true-to-life
representation.

8. Watch out for hoaxes and scams, like messages you’re meant to forward
on or that ask you for payment details or your password.

9. Take any content that seems to glamorise gang lifestyles with a very large
pinch of salt – it’s not as glamorous as it looks. Be wary of schemes promising
easy cash for receiving and transferring money too, they’re almost definitely

criminal activity.
10. Watch out for loot boxes or other parts of games where you pay money to
take a chance on getting a reward – you can get sucked into spending lots of

money on them.
Further information:

This factsheet was produced by Safeguarding Training Centre from The Key:
www.thekeysupport.com/safeguarding

OUR TOP TIPS FOR KEEPING YOUR LEARNER SAFE ONLINE

SENSE Update
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OUR TOP TIPS FOR KEEPING YOUR LEARNER SAFE ONLINE

SENSE Update
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Nico has not just grown in
size, but also into his role as
a Therapy Dog. Whilst in
training, Nico worked with
just a few students each
week.  This half term he has
supported fifteen students in
regular sessions and
provided lots of support to
students who have felt in
need of some extra Nico
time. 

Since Nico started at Wargrave in September 2021,
he’s grew so much. It’s difficult to believe he was
ever quite this tiny... 
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Wednesday 29th March was an extremely special
day for Nico as it’s was his 2nd birthday! As Nico

doesn’t work on Wednesdays, students wished Nico
Happy Birthday on Thursday when he proudly wore

his Birthday bandana around school. 

Nico's Pupdate

Happy Birthday Nico from everyone at
Wargrave House



Days for your diaryDays for your diary
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New Menus starting 17th AprilNew Menus starting 17th April



Dates for your diaryDates for your diary

31st March - School Closes.

As we know, some of our students struggle to attend appointments
both at school and with external providers, we can provide a service
utilising visuals and social stories. Let the school know if you feel your
child would benefit from this service.

17 April - School re-opens
24th - 28th April - Wargrave Science Week
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Community UpdatesCommunity Updates
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Community UpdatesCommunity Updates
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Engage

The highlight of Engage's term was visiting the
Woodlands Alpaca Farm.  The students
interacted with some of the young alpacas,
donkeys and Shetland ponies. The students had
a very sensory session stroking the animals. 
 They also enjoyed the alpacas special food.  

Engage hope to visit again soon.
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RISE 1
RISE 1 went to Knowsley Safari Park this half term
where they saw lots of different animals.  The students
had a lot of fun there meeting animals they knew and
some they didn't.  We also enjoyed looking at the
colourful map to see how big the park actually was.

RISE 1 enjoyed baking this half term.  We used lots
of measuring skills, and maths skills to make sure we
had the right amount of cornflakes to chocolate
ratio for our cornflake cakes.  
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RISE 1 love being
outside so so were
excited about our
trip to the Three
Sisters for a walk
and run and seeing
what exciting things
we could see



RISE 2
ENGLISH 

In English this term, we have been doing lots of
speaking and listening.  We have talked about
our favourite snacks and why they are our
favourite.  We have learned about rhyming
words as we have read our favourite book
"We're going on a bear hunt".

MATHS

RISE 2 have been very very busy doing lots in
maths.  We have been practicing subtraction,
space, shape and measurements.  We have
looked at the time on the clock, 2D and 3D
shapes and sorting using groups.  We have also
been practicing our times tables
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RISE 2

MUSIC

In Music, RISE 2 are very proud of
Alfie who has been practicing very
hard for weeks to be ready for the
show on Music Day.

SCIENCE 

RISE 2 have enjoyed doing experiments
in class this half term.  We have used
our prediction skills to find out how
waterproof different materials and
items were like an umbrella.

EXTRAS

This term RISE 2 have been looking out in the
community around the school to see what areas are
used for.  We have visited the local park and
watched as the new houses are being built.  We
have been to the local community centre to practice
using money and counting change.  RISE 2 have also
enjoyed festivities in the school joining in on the
Easter festival.
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BASE 1 loved seeing the different types of careers on career day! They made
biscuits to find out what it would be like to be a baker.  

BASE 1

In art, BASE 1 enjoyed painting
some cardboard. It felt very
different from painting on paper.
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BASE 1 practiced their communication
skills using Lego We took turns being
the reader, the provider and the
builder on some projects out in the
sun.

BASE 1 helped raise money for Red Nose Day
by dressing up.  The noses were uncomfortable
though!

BASE 1 loved
going bowling
this term  and
some of us
even got a
strike! Well
done BASE 1



BASE 2
We have been practicing the song, Just the way you are by Ed
Sheeran for our Easter performance and we have been using
different musical instruments as well as signing the song lyrics.
 

Careers day was enjoyed by all our learners
who all took part in trying different jobs. They
also got to ask the Mayor of St Helens some
questions about her job!
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Ianis has been using his
maths skills for
measuring and English
speaking and listening
skills to build a bird box
to hang outside. Well
done Ianis! 



In our maths
sessions we have
been looking at
multiplication and
where in our future
we may need this
skill.

BASE 3

In our PE sessions we have been playing 'striking and fielding games.  This has
included cricket, rounders and kick ball.  All of the learners have shown a great
abilityin the different sports.
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In geography BASE 3 have been
looking at different spending
habits and looking at online
retailers to find different items.  



We have been preparing for our music day on 31st March by learning Rick Astley's
famous song "Never Gonna Give You Up" using the boom whackers!

BASE 3
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BASE 3 have been reading "Diary of a Wimpy Kid"
again this half term.  Our students have enjoyed the
book so much they have been reading others in the
series in their free time during class.

BASE 3 enjoyed
celebrating World Book
Day, Red Nose Day and
the Summer fair this half
term.



BASE 4
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BASE 4 have had a fantastic
and adventurous half term.
We've learnt about circuits in
Science, and understood the
different components that
contribute to a light switch. 
 This really made us think.

BASE 4 have also been busy preparing
Easter gonks, cakes and cookies for our
Easter themed stall.  

 To end our
term we had a
brilliant treat
day out at
Jump Xtreme
and the
arcade.



Careers Lesson

On the 15th of March Viv Worsley visited BASE 5 & 6 from Connexions.
We worked with Viv and learned about different types of jobs and jobs that don’t exist
anymore such as a Knocker Upper.
We then discussed what the term 'skills and qualities' meant and what we thought our
own skills and qualities were. Some of our skills and qualities were creativity, kindness,
patience and organised.

BASE 5 & 6

Careers Fair

The students attended a Careers Fair at school as part of Careers
Week. The students enjoyed the visits from Merseyside Police, The Saints
Foundation and the Mayor of St. Helens Cllr Sue Murphy. The students
enjoyed asking questions and completing a passport as they walked
around the event.
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BASE 5 & 6

Science & P.E – Visiting Gravity Warrington

The learners took a trip to Gravity in Warrington, to
complete their science work around gravity. The trip also
coincided with P.E. They had a fantastic time and even took
on the gravity slide of doom!! The afternoon was finished off
with an ice cream, of course!
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Maths - Measurements

As part of his NCFE qualification in
mathematics, Jamie has been 
focusing on measurements.
He has used a measuring wheel, tape
measure, body thermometer,
traditional weighing scales and
measuring cups.
 



BASE 5 & 6
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History – Imperial War Museum Trip
 
To end this terms history theme, the students
from BASE 5 and 6 took a trip to The Imperial
War Museum in Manchester. They had a
fantastic afternoon looking at artefacts that
related to both World Wars. 
The students enjoyed the interactive
installations available. 
The students behaviour while at the museum
did the school proud.  

The whole day was extremely thought
provoking and highly informative.

As part of their Duke of
Edinburgh Volunteering BASE 5 
 went on a trip to the local car
wash to get an insight in to how
cars are cleaned.

BASE 5 will be washing staff cars
for free!  I'm sure we will have a
few members of staff willing to
help out 

BASE 5  Are Setting Up A Carwash


